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June 2017 Bulletin  

Saluting Innis Arden’s 2017 Graduates! 
 

Dylan Austin graduated from the University of Washington, cum 
laude, Phi Beta Kappa, with a BS in Physics and a minor in Mathemat-
ics.  We are very proud of all Dylan has accomplished. 
 
Luke Brodersen Eric and Shelley Brodersen are proud to announce 
the graduation of their son Luke from Shorewood High School on 
June 18th, 2017.  Luke will be entering the College of Literature, 
Science and Arts at the University of Michigan this fall. 
 
Brendan Dapper is graduating from Blanchet High School and will be 
attending Gonzaga. 
 
Joe Dapper is graduating from the University of Washington with a 
degree in Architecture.  
 
Dominic Fattizzi graduated from Shorewood High School and will be 
attending Oregon State University in the fall.  He plans to study 
environmental engineering.  Dominic continues to be a part of the 
I.A. swim team and water polo team and will lifeguard and instruct 
at the pool again this summer. 
 
Audrey Friedline graduated from Kings High School in Shoreline and 
will be attending George Washington University in Washington D.C. 
in the fall.  She will be studying international affairs. 
 
Mason Friedline graduated in May from Yale University with a B.A. 
in Political Science.  He has joined a tech company in Kirkland as 
part of their sales and marketing team developing impact monitoring 
devices for athletes.  
 
Chris Gerbino is graduating from Shorewood High School. He will be 
attending the School of Engineering at Santa Clara University this 
fall and plans to major in Computer Science. 
 
Jack Holbrook graduated from Shorewood High School and will be 
attending University of California- Santa Barbara in the fall.  He will 
pursue a degree in Marine Biology.  
 
Stephen Johnston graduated from Shorewood High School and will 
be attending the University of Washington with a major in pre-
engineering. 
 

(Continued on page 4) 
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Agenda for the July 11,  7:00 PM  
Board Meeting 

 
7:00-7:05    Approve meeting Agenda and approve 
minutes of last meeting 
 
          Committee Reports 
7:05-7:10    President 
7:10-7:15    Compliance 
7:15-7:25    Vice President/Legal affairs 
7:25-7:35   Building and Remodels— 

¶ Taber: 18565 Springdale Court, shed 
7:35-7:45   Treasurer 
7:45-8:00   Secretary 
8:00-8:10   Clubhouse 
8:10-8:20   Grounds 
8:20-8:30   Reserves 
8:30-8:40   Activities 
8:40-8:50  Community Comments 

 
——————————————————————— 

Notice:  
The Club Board will consider setting a schedule for com-
pliance concerning non-compliant vegetation on the Carl-
son property located at 1450 NW 186th at its July 11, 
2017 Board meeting.  Community members with com-
ments on this topic may submit their comments to the 
Board in writing prior to the July 11, 2017 Board meeting 
or orally at the July 11, 2017 Board meeting.   

Do you have any new neighbors?   
 
If so, please contact the Hospitality Commit-
tee so they can deliver a welcome packet. 
The hospitality committee is:  

 

 Innis Arden I: Brian Branagan 546-6773 
Innis Arden II: Moria Blair 801-7688 

Innis Arden III: Lella Norberg 542-4949 

Blockwatch Reminder 
 

Please report criminal activity to police at 911 
(emergency) or 296-3311 (non-emergency) as 
well as to csolle66@gmail.com. See 
https://www.crimereports.com/ for crime reports. 
Enter any address and ‘search’.  
 
May 30

th
: A rock was thrown through our car win-

dow at our house on 10th and 175th.  Assume it 
was kids driving by. 
 
June 22

nd
: This morning, about 7:00 a.m. there 

was a coyote in our backyard had killed our next 
door neighbor's very friendly cat.  I yelled at the 
coyote who ran away. It  returned about an hour 
later looking for its prey.  I had the unpleasant 
task of notifying our neighbors who were naturally 
upset. Residents on 8th N.W. east of Ridgefield 
should be aware that coyotes are roaming about 
so that they can safeguard their pets. 

Reminder 
 
If you plan on changing or adding any structure on your 
property (deck, garden shed, patio, remodel/addition) 
contact the Building and Remodels chair Cynthia Essel-
man at 542-3408 . This is your responsibility and obliga-
tion as a member of a covenanted community! 

Neighborhood Happenings! 
 

MONDAY MEN'S EVENING TENNIS  
¶ Calling all men who enjoy playing tennis -  
¶ Monday evenings from 6:30 - 8 p.m. courts will be 

reserved for friendly Innis Arden doubles -  
¶ Bring your racket, balls, and a beverage to share.   
 
Men’s Tennis night starts Monday June 26th - come out 
and have some fun! 
 

SAVE THE DATE!!  
All hands on deck August 1st. 

Our community will be hosting the  
ALL CITY SWIM MEET 

¶ 16 clubs around Seattle and their best swimmers 
will be competing at Innis Arden.   

¶ If you are in town, we will need you! Areas you can 
help are:  : 
decor, parking, concessions, awards, computer en-
try,selling advertising, and so much more.   

¶ This is an amazing event and an inspiration to all 

young swimmers. 
¶ We also get to show off our new building and serve 

together. 
 
Any questions as well as to volunteer, please email:   
allcities@innisardenswimclub.com  
 

Salmon BBQ History: 
The Barbecue originated on the sands of Richmond 
Beach (at the mouth of Boeing Creek) where the George 
Etsell family and some of their neighbors held a salmon 
barbecue on the 4th of July. Each year more Innis Ar-
den neighbors asked to be included until attendance 
became so large in 1967 that the Clubhouse was first 
used. That year the attendance was 119, and the date 
was changed to a Wednesday. In addition to salmon, hot 
dogs and buns were served. All food except the hot 
dogs and salmon were brought by the ladies attending. 
Tickets were $1.00 for adults, .85 for teens and noth-
ing for other children. The price of salmon was .96 per 
pound and the men of the committee and cooks did the 
filleting at the clubhouse the morning of the event.  

https://www.crimereports.com/
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Sign up at http://www.brownpapertickets.com/event/3007969 
Volunteer at  http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c094aaaab2da0f58-50th 

http://www.brownpapertickets.com/event/3007969
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c094aaaab2da0f58-50th
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Riley O’Neil graduated from Kings High School with high honors. He will be attending Shoreline Com-
munity College.  After receiving his AA degree, he will either go to the University of Washington or to 
a college in California and pursue degrees in both Business and Information Technology. 
 
Katherine Olson graduated from Holy Names Academy on May 28th. She will be attending University 
of Chicago where she plans on studying Economics and Statistics. 
 
Liberty Nicole Ramsey received a B.A. in Economics-Accounting from Claremont McKenna College in 
Southern California. She starts work at FTI Consulting in Los Angeles this fall. 
 
Meredith Rand graduated from Shorewood High School on Sunday, June 18th.  She will be attending 
Oregon State University in the Fall.   
 
Dylan Stephens graduated from Ursinus College with a double major in Biology and Ethics and a minor 
in Social Justice. He will begin at Penn State College of Medicine in July. 
 
Loren Stephens is graduating from Shorewood High School and anticipates studying Astrophysics at 
Smith College in Northampton Massachusetts.  

(Graduates, continued from page 1) 

INNIS ARDEN BOARD MEETING MINUTES 
June 13, 2017 

  
The meeting was called to order at 7:06 PM by President 
Easton Craft. Board members present: Easton Craft, Dave 
Fosmire, Maggie Taber, B.J. Oneal, Cindy Esselman and 
Kathi Peterson. Member absent: Jim McCulloch and Ste-
ven Johnston.  
 
Meetings minutes from the May board meeting were ap-
proved. 
 
PRESIDENT, Easton Craft  
Redditt  
Easton Craft and the Club’s attorneys, Peter Eglick and 
Josh Whited participated in a second mediation on June 
13th in the lawsuit brought against the Club by Tia Mai 
Redditt concerning tree compliance. The outcome was an 
agreement for compliance for 4 of the five trees in question, 
with the fifth tree depending on a WDFW permit review.  
Redditt also agreed to settle fines and related costs in the 
amount of $225,000.  This payment will be transferred by 
Redditt to the Club.   
 
The Board took no pleasure in the litigation, which it did not 
initiate. The Board is pleased that it is being resolved in a 
way that maintains the integrity of the Covenants and pays 
for fines as well as fees and expenses. 
 
Carol Solle Replacement 
As we announced previously Carol Solle has decided to 
resign from her duties managing community email, data-
base maintenance, directory, website, bulletin, and provid-
ing support for the annual meeting.  We will be working with 
her over the next few months to review her statement of 
work to understand how best to backfill those duties.  The 
Board is extremely grateful for her service to Innis Arden.  
  

McNaughton Remodel 
The remodel located at 1098 Innis Arden has been revised 
per neighbor and Board input.  Given the extenuating cir-
cumstances of the remodel application a special Board 
meeting will take place later this month on June 28

th
 at 7pm 

to review the project.   
 
Pool Construction: 

¶ The roof sub-structure is installed, and the roof exterior 
will be installed shortly.  

¶ All of the interior concrete has been poured, and all 
plumbing and electrical rough-ins are completed.   

¶ Most of the exterior concrete has been poured - only 
the entrance area remains.  

¶ The interior walls are being framed currently, and more 
electrical and plumbing work is scheduled this week 
and next. 

¶ Longer days have allowed the crew to work longer 
hours. 

¶ Have worked some weekends, and worked on Memori-
al Day. 

¶ Contractor has been in contact with Jim McCulloch re-
garding the field repair  

¶ The pool opened for the summer on May 26, which is 
only about a week later than usual.  

¶ Pool systems are running as usual. 

¶ It has been busy with the warm weather, and the tem-
porary facilities have worked well.  

¶ Our first home swim meet will be on June 29. 
 
 VICE PRESIDENT/COMPLIANCE, Dave Fosmire 
NOTE: All Compliance hearings are held at the Innis Arden 
Clubhouse at 7:00PM unless noted otherwise. 
 
Vice President made a motion to pass an indemnification 

(Continued on page 5) 
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resolution recommended by the Board and City attorneys 
for the issuance of City ROW permits. The motion passed 
unanimously. Two motions to hold hearings on compliance 
matters for July 12th were passed unanimously [Tynan 
17770 14th Ave NW and Gordon 1086 NW Innis Arden 
Drive]. At the recommendation of the Vice President, the 
Board approved sending reminder letters for continuing 
maintenance of vegetation to residents who were the sub-
ject of past enforcement decisions. 
 
BUILDING AND REMODEL, Cindy Esselman –  
Campbell Rebuild  
18734 Ridgefield Road NW 
Board unanimously approved of the submitted plans for the 
Campbell rebuild. 
 
L'Esperance Residence 
850 NW Innis Arden Drive 
The L’Esperances are planning to rebuild a deck which 
was determined did not require board approval since it will 
be replacing an existing deck. 
 
Upcoming B&R agenda items for the July meeting: 
Back yard Shed  
Taber Residence 
18565 Springdale Ct NW 
 
TREASURER, Jeff Gough -  
The Club Operating Checking balance is $24,256, the Col-
lections Savings balance is $217,741, and the Asset Re-
serve Savings balance is $150,330.  A successful audit of 
our financial statements has been completed and the 1120
-H tax return has been filed. 
 
CLUBHOUSE, Kathi Peterson –  
May events at the Clubhouse included Swim Club activi-
ties, a wedding, a Ski Club party, plus Board activi-
ties.  Income was $3,010 with refunds at $800.  We had 
another complaint from Recology. Someone dumped gar-
bage behind the dumpster. A big thanks to Will Lowell, 
Greg Paquette and Ken Taylor for cleaning it up.  
  
 PSE should be by sometime the last week of May to fix 
the asphalt patches made on the back patio for Swim Club 
construction. 
  
 Our new shed was the victim of a graffiti attack. Greg 
Paquette discovered an  unsuccessful attempt to break the 
shed lock to gain access. He found a box on the ground 
under the  graffiti containing empty spray cans. This van-
dalism was reported to the Shoreline Police Department.  
  
Big thanks to Lance Blair for making everything easy from 
the Clubhouse perspective during the planning for upcom-
ing swim meets and during this busy construction phase at 
the Swim Club. 
 
GROUNDS, Jim McCulloch -  
This year’s objectives for the Grounds Committee is as 
follows: 

¶ Maintain and improve the existing lawn and planting 
beds around the Clubhouse in anticipation of the new Pool 

House and hosting of the Inter City Swim Championships 
in August, 

Maintain and protect the recent investment in the Innis 
Arden Main Entrance and other Innis Arden En-
trances. 

 
Work Items Completed for May: 

¶ Monthly maintenance by Greg Paquette, Grounds 
Manager: 

o Periodic cleaning of the grounds, emptying of trash 
cans, and general vegetation management. 

o Periodic maintenance, cleaning and vegetation control 
of the main entrance. 

o Mowing main grass areas; mowing is expected to con-
tinue on an as-needed basis, typically once per week, 
through October. 

o Annual Items completed this month by Greg Paquette, 
Grounds Manager: 

Jean Muir provided, and Greg planted the annual dai-
sies and other color plants at the main entrance. 
Thanks to Jean for her continued assistance in 
keeping our entrance looking great year around! 

 
Work Items Scheduled for June: 

¶ Continue weekly mowing of lawns 

¶ Continue necessary maintenance and clean-up. 
Begin irrigation of lawns. 

 
Other Items 

¶ Advanced Irrigation is scheduled to relocate and up-
grade the irrigation controller from inside the existing pool 
mechanical room to an outside wall of the new building.  
This work was scheduled for last month but was postponed 
due to Advanced’s work load. 

¶ Pool House construction has damaged the lawn area 
adjacent to the construction.  Coordination with the Con-
tractor is on-going to have lawn restored, expected as soon 
as  the irrigation can begin. 

¶ Many thanks to the person (unknown) who replenishes 
the Doggy bags at the main field, and the dog owners that 
use them!!!! 
 
NATURAL RESERVES, Steve Johnston – presented by 
BJ Oneal 
Trail Maintenance  
Our Trails Manager, Greg Paquette, has been busy groom-
ing the trails in Bear, Grouse, Running Water, Blue Heron 
and Eagle Reserves.  He will be working in Boeing Creek 
next week.  Over the next few months, we plan to add ad-
ditional steps at steep places on the trail system, to open 
up a new spur walking trail in Blue Heron, to repair a hole 
in the fence at Boeing Creek, near the entry, and to make 
other improvements to the trails.   
 
Invasive Control by Garden Cycles  
A Garden Cycles crew has been working at invasive plant 
control in Bear, Grouse, Running Water, Blue Heron and 
Eagle Reserves this Spring.  You will typically find them 

(Continued from page 4) 

(Continued on page 6) 



6 

hard at work on Tuesdays this summer.  The crew leads, 
Carter and Paul, are experts in northwest native plants and 
invasive control. This summer we will be readying several 
new areas for fall planting.  In addition to Garden Cycles, 
we will be working with MsK Nursery for planting plan rec-
ommendations and validation.  
 
ACTIVITIES, Maggie Taber -  
Save the dates: 

¶ 50th Annual (!!!) Salmon BBQ - Wednesday, July 26, 
2017 

¶ Four Corners Brewfest - Saturday, August 12, 2017 

¶ Men's night - Friday, September 15, 2017 
 
The 2017 Tennis program sign-up is open - 
www.innisardentennis.com.  Many thanks to Katie Phelps 
for setting up the website! Classes are available for all ag-
es and levels. 
 

¶ The 50th Annual Salmon BBQ will be on Wednesday, 
July 26th.  Ernie Svaasand and Randi Fattizzi are co-
chairing the event.  Ticket sales will be via Brown Pa-
per Tickets and we will have an on-line volunteer sign-
up. 

¶ Four Corners Brewfest is coming up Saturday, August 
13th from 3-7pm.  Tickets will be available online 
soon.  

¶ Men's Night Out is set for Friday, September 15th. 
Gage Wagoner and Kelly Sanders are co-chairs. 

¶ If anyone is interested in chairing Oktoberfest - please 
contact Randi Fattizzi or Maggie Taber.   

¶ Our next Activities meeting will be Monday, July 10th, 
7pm at Randi Fattizzi's home.  Please join us! 

 
The meeting adjourned at 8:15 PM.  
 
BJ Oneal, Secretary 

(Continued from page 5) 

Innis Arden Home Owner’s Association  
Frequently Asked Questions: 

 
1. Is Innis Arden a Puget Sound and Mountain view pro-
tected community? 

Absolutely! Innis Arden is a very special, unique, 
and coveted neighborhood for many reasons, but 
sound and mountain view protection is right at the 
top of the list. Please take the time to read the In-
nis Arden Covenants and Bylaws which can be 
found at http://www.innisarden.org/?page_id=5. 

 
Sound and mountain view protection helps support 
property values for all Innis Arden residents (even 
those without sound and mountain views). There 
are several guidelines that are applicable to view 
protection in Innis Arden (e.g., Covenant 4 {having 
to do with building and remodeling and neighbor-
hood harmony}, Covenant 10 {having to do with 
heights of trees, fences, and hedges}, Covenant 
11 {having to do with nuisance, spite, or undesira-
ble things}, and the Tree Height Amendment).  
 
The board of directors would be happy to answer 
any specific questions you may have about how 

these guidelines have been applied in the past. 
There have been a variety of legal conclusions/
findings that consistently support the board in en-
forcing the covenants and preserving views of the 
sound and mountains for Innis Arden residents. As 
you will find, the Covenants and Bylaws are not 
written in the most user-friendly of language and 
some have asked us to re-word these documents 
with less legal wording. Unfortunately, Covenants 
and Bylaws are in legal documents and many of 
the words contained within are used with specific 
legal purpose. It may take you a few reads before 
you get a sense for it all, and the board will do its 
best to help explain things further, should you get 
stuck.  

 
Another common misunderstanding by lot owners 
is that as long as their vegetation is below roof 
height they are in compliance with the covenants. 
In fact, well before the Tree Height Amendment 
was adopted, sound and mountain views were be-
ing protected and restored. Even since the Tree 
Height Amendment was instituted the board still 
relies on other covenants (e.g., Covenants 10 and 
11) to protect and restore sound and mountain 
views. There have been multiple times over the 
years where the board has found properties out of 
compliance if one lot owner’s property impedes 
another lot owner’s sound and mountain views, 
even if the vegetation is below roof height.  
 
We strongly encourage you to get to know your 
neighbors and make sure your property is not hav-
ing a negative impact on the sound and mountain 
views of those around you. There are times when 
the board must get involved with assisting neigh-
bors in the compliance process which may lead to 
a compliance hearing. Should you be found out of 
compliance, the board may enforce fines and other 
penalties (e.g., a lien on your property) until your 
property becomes compliant. While the compliance 

http://www.innisardentennis.com
http://www.innisarden.org/?page_id=5
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process can be stressful for all parties involved, it 
is an important element of this special neighbor-
hood to assure that lot owners have full enjoyment 
of the sound and mountain views that they are en-
titled to. Please feel free to contact the board if you 
need assistance about how to keep your property 
in compliance with the neighborhood guidelines or 
have any other questions in this regard. Being pro-
active and neighborly with regard to making sure 
your property does not obstruct the sound and 
mountain views of those around you is the best 
way to avoid compliance matters. 
 

2. Can I build or remodel my home in this neighborhood? 
You bet! Many of the homes in Innis Arden have 
gone through extensive remodels/rebuilds and we 
very much support improving our neighborhood in 
this manner. It is important to know, however, that 
we have a structured and specific building and 
remodel application process that, while at times 
may seem arduous, was put in place for the im-
portant purpose of ensuring homes that are re-
modeled/rebuilt are in harmony with the neighbor-
hood and do not obstruct sound/mountain views. 
Please see http://www.innisarden.org/?
page_id=19 for details about the building /remodel 
process and/or get in contact with the current 
building/remodel chair at http://
www.innisarden.org/?page_id=48. 

 

3. Is there a board of directors for this neighborhood and if 
so, can you please tell us about becoming a board mem-
ber and what they do? 

Yes, there is a board of directors in this neighbor-
hood and you can learn who they are and what 
their jobs entail by going to the Board of Directors 
tab on the official Innis Arden website which can 
be found at http://www.innisarden.org/. Please see 
the Bylaws at http://www.innisarden.org/wp-
content/uploads/2011/09/bylaws.pdf for details 
about the process of becoming a board member. 
Being on the board, while at times challenging, is a 

very interesting and neat way to give back to this 
wonderful community. Please feel free to contact 
any board member to ask questions about joining 
the board if you have interest.  

 

4. What is the annual meeting and how do I vote for board 
members and other issues up for vote? 

The Annual Meeting occurs every January and is a 
time for community members to hear from the 
board about the prior year, budget/dues, and pro-
spective board members. All lot owners get a bal-
lot mailed to them beforehand and there are sever-
al ways to cast a vote, be it electronically, through 
a proxy (someone else that you designate to turn 
your ballot in), or in person at the meeting. In order 
to have a quorum to accomplish these tasks, we 
need the majority of lot owners to vote. In past 
years, there have been times when we did not 
reach a quorum and it can really put the communi-
ty in a bind; so PLEASE make sure you vote each 
year. Should you have questions about the ballot 
or Annual Meeting process, please see the Bylaws 
at http://www.innisarden.org/wp-content/
uploads/2011/09/bylaws.pdf and/or ask any one of 
the current board members. 

 

5. If I want to get involved in the community, are there oth-
er ways to get involved besides joining the board of direc-
tors? 

Absolutely! The Innis Arden Board is a volunteer 
board and we are always looking for help from the 
community. Often times you can hear about volun-
teer opportunities by attending a board meeting 
(these are almost always held the second Tuesday 
of each month at the clubhouse at 7PM). Also, you 
are welcome to contact any of the current board 
members about ways that you might be able to get 
involved. This community is what we make it, so 
please consider getting involved. 
 

6. Are there other online resources where I can find official 
information about the Club, covenants, or compliance mat-
ters?  

No. The only official website for Innis Arden is here 
on http://innisarden.org. If you can't find answers 
to your questions on our website, we recommend 
attending a monthly Board meeting or reaching out 
to a Board member by clicking on the Board of 
Directors tab above. 
 

http://www.innisarden.org/?page_id=19
http://www.innisarden.org/?page_id=19
http://www.innisarden.org/?page_id=48
http://www.innisarden.org/?page_id=48
http://www.innisarden.org/
http://www.innisarden.org/wp-content/uploads/2011/09/bylaws.pdf
http://www.innisarden.org/wp-content/uploads/2011/09/bylaws.pdf
http://www.innisarden.org/wp-content/uploads/2011/09/bylaws.pdf
http://www.innisarden.org/wp-content/uploads/2011/09/bylaws.pdf
http://innisarden.org
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INNIS ARDEN CLUB 
P.O. Box 60038 
Richmond Beach, WA 98160 

Weôre on the Web! 
www.innisarden.com 

COMING EVENTS 
  

Board Meeting 
July 11, 7:00 PM 

Salmon BBQ 
July 26, 5—8 PM 

Beer Fest 
August 12 

Men’s night 
September 15 

At the Clubhouse 

Deadline for July Bulletin— 
July 16 

 

Community Notices  
(no anonymous items)  
Carol Solle,  542-4978 
csolle66@gmail.com 

17061 12th Avenue N.W. 
 

Remodels—Cynthia Esselman 542-3408  

PRSRT STD  

U.S. Postage  

 PAID  

Seattle. WA  

 Permit No. 12410  

Summer Neighborhood Events 
Events open to citywide attendance  

  
¶ Swingin’ Summer Eve Concert and Neighborhood 

Used Book Sale ** Wednesday, July 19, 5:30 - 
8:30 pm Cromwell Park, 18030 Meridian Ave. N  

¶ Richmond Highlands Wet and Wild ** Saturday, 
July 22, 3—5 pm Sunset School Park, 17800 10th 
Avenue NW  

¶ National Night Out Against Crime** Tuesday, 
August 1 Host a Block Party!  

¶ 4 Corners Brewfest ** Saturday, August 12 - 7 
pm (adults only, with fee) Innis Arden Clubhouse, 
1430 NW 188th St.   

¶ North City Jazz Walk ** Tuesday, August 15, 7 
pm (admission fee) 15th Ave NE and NE 175th  

¶ Ridgecrest Outdoor Movie Night ** Friday, Au-
gust 18 Paramount School Park 15300 8th Avenue 
NE  

¶ Celebrate Shoreline Festival ** Saturday, Au-
gust 19, 12 - 9 pm Cromwell Park, 18030 Meridian 
Ave. N  

¶ Sandcastle Building Contest ** Sunday, August 
20, 11:30 am - 2 pm R.B. Saltwater Park, 2021 NW 
190th Street  

¶ Ballinger Outdoor Movie Night ** Saturday, Au-
gust 26 7 PM Activities,8:30 pm Movie Aldercrest 

Annex, 2545 NE 200th  
¶ Food Trucks in Echo Lake ** August 17 and 24, 

5-8 pm Echo Lake Park, 15121 N 200th Street  
¶ Food Trucks in Richmond Beach ** August 23, 

30, and September 6, 5 - 8 pm Richmond Beach 
Saltwater Park 2021 NW 190th Street  

 
 

National Night Out August 1  
 
Once again, Shoreline joins communities across the 

nation to bring together citizens, law enforcement 

agencies, neighborhood organizations, and local offi-

cials.  NNO parties are a great way to get to know 

your neighbors, and to make your community saf-

er.   Registration is easy and free:  http://

cityofshoreline.com/nno.  Register before July 18th, 

and your party will be entered into a drawing for a 

visit by a Shoreline Fire Department truck.  For more 

information, contact Constance Perenyi, cperen-

yi@shorelinewa.gov, 206-801-2253.  

http://cityofshoreline.com/nno
http://cityofshoreline.com/nno

